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Best Care for Everyone

14 November 2019

Re: OIA request — Informed consent for intimate examination of female patients

Thank you for your Official Information Act request received 21 October 2019 seeking the
following of Waitemata District Health Board (DHB):

All correspondence and communications including emails to and from any concerned
staff or external organisations of any kind; as well as any internal DHB meeting notes
including from closed meetings; and any and all written diary entries or notes or
equivalent of charge nurse manager and/or those more senior managers that these
managers report to; and the DHB’s response/s to any/all complaints; and the outline
of and results of any DHB disciplinary or equivalent process/es, pertaining to:

o Doctors/surgeons/and/or nurses doing unconsented intimate examination/s
or check of any kind of women patient/s’ private parts while they are under
anaesthetic, or in any other way not fully aware of or consented to such as
examination

e Covering anything that could reasonably be considered:
e ‘current’, as in occurring within the last year and then being
linked back to practices/behaviours/events before that
e ‘historic’ as in occurring before the linked
practices/behaviours/events, that could be reasonably
considered separate from it — including by virtue of different
individuals being involved - but within the last decade
o Pls provide any and all evidence of what has been done to determine the extent of any
such practices/behaviours/events, and evidence of their actual extent, including how
many individuals have engaged in this at any time in the periods above, per period, and
the role/function/title of any and all such individuals; also any and all evidence of:
o What has been done to stop such practice/behaviour
o What evidence there is that they have been stopped

The information sought pertains only to that in bold and underlined above.

On 22 October, you made further contact to confirm that your request was specific to North
Shore Hospital.

In response to your request, we can advise that Waitemata DHB has invested considerable time
and resource in improving our informed consent processes over a number of years. This began
in 2013 and saw the issuing of an updated Informed Consent Policy in 2014 following a









publication of anonymised Official Information Act responses on our website from 10 working
days after they have been released.

If you consider there are good reasons why this response should not be made publicly
available, we will be happy to consider your views.

Yours sincerely

Dr Jonathan Christiansen
Chief Medical Officer
Whaitemata District Health Board
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Attachment 2

. Chitd, Women& Family Services
L L al t e m a t a Waoitakere Hospitol
District Health Board Private Bag 93-115, Henderson
Aucklond 0650

Best Care for Everyone Telephone: 09838 1846

Waitemata DHB Informed Consent Policy
&

l, have received and read the Waitemata DHB

informed Consent Policy. My responsibilities have been explained to me and | will comply

with my obligations.

Name: Signature: Date:

Name: Signature: Date:

Clinical Director Gynaecology (or delegate).
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Attachment 4

Jonathan Christiansen (WDHB)

From: Sandra Mechen (WDHB) [mailto:Sandra.Mechen@waitematadhb.govt.nz]
Sent: Monday, 26 August 2013 7:46 a.m.
Subject: RE: Consent Issues

Jos

| see that Amanda initiated the issues that have lead to a review of the consent policy and has been copied in along the way
therefore | will with Amanda.

Regards

| Legal Advisor
Legal Services | Waitemata DHB

www.waitematadhb.govt.nz















] understand that you will inquire into these issues and come back to me. | need to let nurse know how we are going to deal
with this issue.

Regards Amanda

Amuanda ¥avk Legal Services Manager
Legal Services Waitemata DHE

13 Ntege Fervaer, Privare Boe 83 583, Falapne, Xorth Zhaore (041
jrodsR A MES B2 P 020 TR 323 F 442 TH

W s wdtematadh cov e

This email message fs intended salely for the persan or entity ta which it is addressed. The informotion it contoins is confidential and may
be legolly privileged. Any review, retransmission, disseminotion or other use af this email may be unlowful. If you ore not the intended
recipient, please notify us immediately and destroy the email fram oll sources. Woitemaota District Heolth Baord accepts no respansibility
far changes made ta this email aor ta any attachments after their transmission.
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Attachment 6
Matthew Rogers (WDHB)

From: Diana Ackerman (WDHB)

Sent: Wednesday, 07 August 2019 2:21 p.m.
To: Wendy Burgess (WDHB)

Subject: SHO/reg handbook

Hi Wendy,
Thanks so much for organizing this document.

Can you add a bit to the informed consent section?

It would be 1. Medical students need explicit consent from the patient to be in theatre and the smo or rmo need to
get explicit (verbal ok) consent for them to participate in surgery (like suture).

2. All gynae patients should be consented for vaginal/internal exam under anesthesia as part of the procedur2.

Thanks,
D



Attachment 7































































Attachment 8



Attachment 9





































































Attachment 10

Jonathan Christiansen (WDHB)

From: Jonathan Christiansen (WDHB)

Sent: Wednesday, 31 July 2019 1:29 p.m.

To: Ann Young (WDHB)

Cc: Martin Connolly (WDHB); Laura Chapman (WDHB); Andrew Brant (WDHB); Penny Andrew (WDHB); Cath Cronin (WDHB)
Subject: Email to all SMOs and RMOs at Waitemata - Consent and Medical Students

Hi Ann,

Can you send the emait below to all SMOs and RMOs, with the attachment please.

Please could you check that the formatting is maintained including the signature from Martin and myself.
With thanks

Jonathan

TO: ALL SMOS & RMOS
RE: INFORMED CONSENT FOR MEDICAL STUDENTS AT WAITEMATA DHB
There has been some recent discussion about informed caonsent in the involvement of medical students in patient care.

We thought it would be timely to summarise the national guidance on this (NZMJ publication 2015 as attached).
1. Waitemata DHB strongly supports the supervised apprenticeship learning of medical students in our healthcare
facilities.

2. Patient consent is essential for the involvement of students in their care. Such consentshould be informed and
sensitively obtained, and proportional to the situation. The national consensus statement states that “Verbal
cansent, obtained simply, politely and in the context of the general interactions between practitioners and
patients is both adequate and appropriate for most situations”.

3. The responsible clinician (eg: SMO or RMO) is accountable for ensuring consent is obtained for the involvement of
students. Students are responsible for ensuring that such consent has been gained by the responsible clinician.



4, Specific issues relating to the operating theatres and procedural areas:

a. The generic statement on Waitemata’s “Consent Form” regarding the involvement of students should be
understood to be limited to observation and very basic procedures only.

b. Forastudent to observe in theatre, or assist in a minor way {such as holding a retractor), Waitemata DHB's
Consent Policy requires that the responsible clinician obtain verbaj consent for the student’s invelvement.

c. Forastudent to actively undertake aspects of a procedure {eg: suturing at closure in surgery} the
responsible clinician should document the patient’s consent to that involvement prior to the procedure.

. Written consent is mandatory for students to undertake intimate axaminations (such as vaginal or rectal
exams), and such examinations must be directly supervised and limited to one student with a patient.

3y Jonathan Christiansen
Chief Medical Officer
Waitemata District Health Board

Aoty

Professor of Geriatric Medicine

Assistant Dean, Waitemata Clinical Campus, University of Auckland
Geriatrician,

Waitemata District Health Board
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